SABE Board Meeting
Virtual Connection
July 24, 2020

Executive Officers:
Bernard Baker, President	 	(Georgia)
Vicki Wray, Vice-President		(Colorado)
Darren Morris, Treasurer		(Arkansas)
David Taylor, Jr. Sgt. at Arms	(North Carolina)

Absent:
Eric McVay, Secretary			(Maine)

Members Present:
Jason Billehus		(Montana)
Ryan Duncanwood	(California)
Roger Crome			(Missouri)
Diana Mairose		(Ohio)
Melody Cooper		(Indiana)
Gary Rubin			(New Jersey)
Anne Fracht			(Massachusetts)

Advisors & Supports
Heidi Haines, Glenda Hyman, tom Masseau,  Juliana Huerena, Vicki Turnage, Essie Pederson, Tia Neilis & Teresa Moore
Bernard called the meeting to order. 
Bernard started with an icebreaker centered around COVID-19.  He asked members to share how they had been impacted by COVID-19.  Some members shared challenges such as wearing mask, impact on employment, restrictions in general such as traveling, and the loss of love ones. This ice breaker helped to release some of the emotions around the pandemic.  It also helped every to see that they are not alone during this difficult and uncertain time we are all living. 

Bernard also had a moment of silence to honor the great Congressman John Lewis, civil rights leader & politician who’s passion pressed for voting rights, freedom& justice for all.     

Guest, Hessey Smith, attorney with Harvard University Law discussed with members Harvard’s interest in supporting ongoing iniatives of SABE.  A project that is underway is producing an ADA 30 “thank you” video.  This project will give self-advocates an opportunity to say what they are thankful for through video.  Roger Crome suggested that any interested in participating begin with positive ways to share ways to continue to strengthen what work has already exist.  Members were excited about the possibilities around this invitation to participate and build relationship with Harvard University.  Those members agreeing to participate are: 
David Taylor, Jr., Roger Crome, Gary Rubin, Anne Fracht and a few others.  The video will be recorded through virtual videoing, similar to a virtual meeting.  SABE members are delighted to be apart of this production of videos.  

Bernard asked in any committees were prepared to make any report as we are transitioning back on track with business.  

Grassroots Committee by David Taylor, Jr.
ADA certification and diploma has been received by David for completion of the ADA training program.  There is also media attention around the ADA Celebration of 30 years that will be circulating through news paper and tv network in Stateville,NC regarding lack of accessibility in the area.  Motion made to accept by Jason Billehus and seconded by Gary Rubin.  The vote was unanimous. 

Finance Committee by Darren Morris
(See Attached Report)
Bernard mad an amendment to the report:  the documents will be amended for a quarter that is missing and placed into the minutes.  Roger Crome made the motion to accept and David Taylor, Jr. seconded.   The vote was unanimous.  

SARTAC Project by Teresa Moore 
(See Report)


 

